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Dear staff and parents/carers,  
 

As part of planning for roof replacement works and routine maintenance at Gardeners Road Public 
School, some lead containing material was identified on some roof tiles on Block C. 

On the advice of the independent occupational hygienist, some precautionary remediation will occur 
outside of school hours from Tuesday 6 June.  

The independent occupational hygienist has confirmed Block C remains safe for general occupation as 
the affected areas are located on the roof, sealed off, and therefore inaccessible to students, staff and 
visitors.  

Safety measures, including air monitoring, will be in place and all work zones will be out of bounds 
while work is carried out.  

All work will be undertaken by a licenced and accredited contractor and monitored closely by the 
independent occupational hygienist.  

The roof will be inspected by the independent occupational hygienist to confirm it has been 
successfully remediated, and the school will receive a clearance certificate.  

Following this remediation, further planning for the roof replacement will continue, with major work 
scheduled for the Term 2 holidays.  

If you have any questions regarding the work, please contact School Infrastructure NSW on 1300 482 
651 or email schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au  
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